MINUTES

KINGBOROUGH ACCESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting No. 2017-3
Friday 30 June 2017
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Minutes of a Meeting of the Kingborough Access Advisory Committee held at the Kingborough Civic Centre, Kingston, on Friday. 30 June 2017 at 1.00pm.

PRESENT

	
	
	PRESENT
	APOLOGY

	Chairperson
	Cr Paula Wriedt
	
	

	Members
	Paul Gilby (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Tony Cane (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Julie Taylor (Arthritis Tasmania and Osteoporosis Tasmania representative)
	
	

	
	David Vickery (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Richard Rigney (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Mirjam Holthuis (Baptcare)
	
	

	Staff
	
	
	

	
	Julie Alderfox (Community Development Officer)
	
	

	
	Renai Clark (Roads & Stormwater Engineer)
	
	


LEAVE OF ABSENCE

No leaves of absence requested.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved   Julie Taylor



/Seconded Mirjam Holthuis
That the Minutes of the Committee meeting held on 12 April 2017 as circulated, be confirmed.









Carried

BUSINESS ARISING 

Tasmania Police 
Inspector David Wiss from Tasmania Police was present to respond to a request for information pertaining to the police stance in relation to motorists obstructing pedestrian access by parking vehicles on the nature strip/footpaths.

Insp. Wiss informed the Committee that police generally focus on issues of highest priority and try to achieve a balance between responding to community needs and the demand on police resources. It was noted that the police do not ignore instances where the problem of footpath obstruction occurs but have to rationalise resources.

It was noted that Council has the authority to issue traffic infringement notices when parking on footpaths occurs on Council roads.

It was agreed that awareness raising should be engaged in via articles in local papers and via Council’s social media.
Staff to follow up with Communications Officer.
Dog Management Policy 

An overview of the Dog Management Policy was provided by Council’s Manager of Property & Governance. 

Discussion took place in relation to the responsibilities of dog owners in areas where dogs must be under effective control.

It was noted that leads of up to 2 metres should be in public areas not designated as ‘off-leash’ zones.

It was agreed that public awareness education is the best starting point to address the problem of dogs being in public but not under effective control.
Staff to follow up with Communications Officer.

Accessible Events Guide

Further work has been undertaken to produce an Accessible Events Guide for distribution to event organisers in the municipal area. Staff and committee members to continue work outside meeting times and report to the next Access Advisory Committee meeting.
Kingston Beach Master Plan

It was suggested that the Huon/Channel Disability Network could open dialogue with the Kingston Beach Surf Life Saving Club to ensure all abilities access is considered.

Media Stories

The following were suggested as items for inclusion in Councils’ media regarding accessibility:

Pedestrian let-downs – regulations and compliance

Dog Management in relation to all abilities

Motorists obstructing footpaths
General Business in Australia and New Zealand
General Business
Broader Network Group
It was suggested that the Access Advisory Committee could strengthen connections with similar groups at neighbouring Councils to advance the implementation of all-abilities facilities and activities.  
Staff to contact counterparts in neighbouring Councils.
Sub-Committee re Inclusion Planning 

It was agreed that a sub-committee would meet to discuss the Australian Local Government Association’s publication Disability Inclusion Planning – A Guide for Local Government with a view to putting forward comments and recommendations. 
Other Business
Comments were put forward on the Kingston Park Community Hub toilet/changing room facility design. Main issues were the need for a press button entrance/exit to the facilities and the relocation of the hand basin to be closer to the actual toilet to ensure hygienic conditions for users. 
Development Applications
No Development Applications.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Access Advisory Committee is scheduled to take place on Wednesday 9 August 2pm at the Council Chambers.

CLOSURE:
There being no further business, the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 2.55pm.
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